 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 13TH 2014.

POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  PCSO Alan Stead reported 3 crimes during the last month- one of criminal damage, one burglary dwelling ,and one theft of vehicle. . There are currently 4 people in custody for burglary in our area. 

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 

PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Sidle, Bryant, Tatman, Bosomworth and Hoyland.

APOLOGIES.  Cllr Flockton.
6575   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 9TH 2014  These were approved. 

6576   MATTERS ARISING  

1.Possible Resignation of Cllr Wright.  The Chairman had asked Cllr Wright to consider withdrawing her resignation and taking responsibility on the PC for Rights of Way issues. After giving the matter due consideration, however, Cllr Wright had said that her resignation stood, as she had not got the time to devote to the issues suggested. 

2.Follow up to Governance Review. The Chief Officer for YLCA had written back asking for further information before consulting NALC about the issue. Cllrs Bryant and Sidle are in the process of compiling a reply. (Action CB/CS)  

3.Bardsey Fest. – Possible Grants  Jeremy Earnshaw had asked the Clerk about any grants the Fest Committee might be likely to receive. The Clerk had replied that the Parish Council would probably give a grant of £500 as in the past but the other grants obtained last time were due to its being held in Jubilee year. Council suggested that it might be possible to obtain a MICE grant and the Clerk was asked to inquire. (Action JG)   
4. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey. The Chairman had again e mailed Rachael Procter asking for any news on this matter. He intends to ask the other 2 Harewood Cllrs whether they can supply any information .(Action ES)

5. Highways Update

Cllr Hoyland reported the following:-

· A58 – The issue of pooling raised by a resident was addressed by Mick Johnson, Street Cleansing & Environment. He has arranged for the drains to be flushed Sunday 16th February.

· Blacksmith’s Field Exit – She has been unable to get an update from Steve Parry. 

· Church Lane – She had reported that water inlets put in to stop water flowing across road were now ineffective and could lead to incidents as in the past. They have now been cleared and passed as effective. 

· Request for branches overhanging carriageway opposite Elm Cottage to be cut back now done. 

· Grange Close – Following her request on timing of microasphalting this year (not done last year), she was told by James Balmforth Feb/ March at latest. 

· Keswick Lane – Pooling on Keswick Lane doused a resident and a request made for action. Highways will look into this on Sunday 16th Feb. 

· Mill Lane – She asked Highways to reinstate moorland posts and replace reflectors missing from other posts. This first  referred to Richhard  Holdsworth, but then passed back to Highways as not being his responsibility.  Still outstanding. 

· A potentially dangerous mud/ debris slick at bottom of Mill Lane reported and now cleared. 

· Wayside Mount – Rosie Watts (PROW) asked for advice on enormous pooling of water . Ian Oxley investigating source of water(which house responsible).

· West Well – Andrew Bellamy would like to arrange a meeting with Highways and BPC to discuss situation. Details awaited. 

· Wike Lane –  Mike Bosomworth confirmed that remedial work on Wike Lane had not been done after the carriageway work last year. Cllr Hoyland will follow up with Highways.  

· Road /Path Clearing – Should have been done Jan.12 but only those reported by Leeds City Cllr or BPC have been cleared. 

· Matters arising from Outer Leeds NE P & T Council Forum Meeting 

(a) Street Cleaning – Should be done every 14 weeks – possibly April 20 next visit – but uncertain ,as a new dedicated team ,led by a charge hand and working 7 day shifts, is being appointed . They do ginnel cleaning where possible. 

(b) Ground Maintenance – Should be done 14 times throughout growing season , usually starting in March. Contractors are not paid if visits missed. Should be a schedule for Bardsey. Also have a list of areas planted with daffodils. Council suggested this be updated. (Action all Cllrs  to Clerk) 

6. Cornmill Ginnel. Cllr Tatman had researched possible solutions. He had discussed the whole subject on site with Mr Utley whose deeds did not make clear exact demarcation of his property. Although agreeing that the overhanging trees were the main cause of the problem, he absolutely refused to allow any to be removed on what he claims is his land. Cllr Tatman therefore suggested the following:-

· Cut back the laurel, conifer and other vegetation on the North side to a line just below the face of the stonework
· Excavate and remove from the site all material in both verges, to a depth of 100mm below the surface of the ginnel.
· Dig up and possibly re-plant the snowdrops. 
Cllr Hoyland suggested first contacting John Woolmer who, at a recent Forum Meeting, had promised support from LCC for work in ginnels .She also approached  Bev Kirk over possible Enforcement .The latter visited the site, reporting that no enforcement action could be taken as there was free access for pedestrians . She will write to the owners of the laurel hedge asking them to cut it back. 

Cllrs agreed in principle with Cllr Tatman’s ideas, but agreed to take no action until the views of John Woolmer are known.                                                                                                                        7. Saplings opposite Ghyll Cottage. The Chairman met Mark Hullah and advised him on which saplings to cut down., mainly the smaller ones.  
8. Bardsey Boundary Stone  Mr Hyland would require at least £100 to make the stone completely upright (leaning slightly at present).Cllr Bryant had taken a number of photos and had discussed the subject with a local resident. The Chairman will meet Cllr Bryant on site.  

9. Dog Fouling Issue. The Clerk had been informed that this constituted a littering offence and when given contact details for the known offender ,the Dog Warden  had agreed to speak to him on the subject. 

10.Update for Website for New Residents.  In hand. 

11. Further Request re Signage at end of Church Lane. Cllr Hoyland had been asked to raise this matter once again .A local resident had encountered problems exiting the road in darkness. It was agreed that Cllr Hoyland would again raise the possibility of reflectors to existing signage  with Highways.  (Action BH).
12. Pond. Nothing to report. 

13. Flooding on Syke Lane. Cllr Bryant is continuing to follow this up, as the Golf Club has not yet taken the action promised over ending the tenancy rights for Mr Cornforth  to a field from which much of the flooding occurs. (Action CB)

14. Lay by – Tarn Lane. This problem appears to be increasing. Cllr Hoyland to ask Steve Parry to look into a solution – possibly including removing the litter bin .

6577   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 

1 .Park Field Nothing to report. 

2. Playground.- Weekly Inspections by Cllrs.  Cllr Sidle had noted a number of items requiring attention. A fence post was loose and would be fixed by the Chairman. (Action ES)Some small trees may have to be cut back. 

3. Web Site   Nothing to report. 

4. Neighbourhood Plan.  Rosemary Kidd, who had attended the last meeting of the SC, had subsequently sent the SC a proposal to support them in the format of the NP (Stage 1) and her costs are currently being analysed by the SC. A Drop In Session is being organised for Saturday March 29th. 

6578  P LANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-

(a) 13/05305 – Spear Fir Farm – Amendment to approved app. 12/00208 (Change of use incl. alterations to mistal barn & outbuilding to form house & new access ) for ext.- No comment 

(b) 13/ 05962 – Starwood Grange, Wetherby Road – Exts.- No comment. 

(c) 14/00021 – Gateon House Farm – Change of use- alterations and link ext. of agricultural building to residential dwelling.- No comment. 

(d) 14/00335 – Land off Woodacre Green – Modifications to house- Under consideration.. 

 Cllr Tatman is to reiterate BPC’s request for a footpath which is not shown on the plans.  

                                                                                                                                             . 2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 13/05276- 8 Meadow Close – Exts.

(b) 13/ 05085 – 26 Church Lane – Replacement  Windows. 

(c) 13/ 05545 – Red Lea, Woodacre Crescent – Exts. 

N.B. 13/ 03451 – Rigton Gardens – Demolition of Existing House & Erection of 3 Dwellings – Deferred and Delegated to Chief Planning Officer for Approval. 

 3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 13/05261- Holly Grange, 36 Church Lane – Garage. 

(b) 13/05144 – Lingrow, Linden Close – Exts. 

(c) 13/05465- 22 Wayside Mount – Exts. 

(d) 13/05587 – Land off Blackmoor Lane – Det. Dwelling.

(e) 13/05484 0 72 Blackmoor Lane – Ext.

4. Query re Ridge Height of development at Orchard House, Church Lane. This had been queried by nearby residents and referred by Cllr Tatman to the Planners. It is actually 4” lower that the specified maximum height. 

6579   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:

(a)J. Gallant – Reimbursement  - 1/2 cost with EKPC – Cartridges                  £36.96

It was agreed to pay this bill.

6580   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Garden Maintenance Quotation from GGS for 2014. This is for a total of £4,750, with quarterly payments of £1,187.50. In 2013 the total amount was £4,408.40, with quarterly payments of £1,102. The total increase is therefore £341.60.

Council agreed to accept the new maintenance quotation. 

2. Letter from Continental Landscapes re Provision of Additional Services. 

The Clerk had received a letter and an e mail form this firm, advertising their additional services, which include higher standards of mowing, supply of plant material and a gritting service in winter. 

Council considered that no extra services are required at present. 

6581   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Possible Reduction in Number of PCSOs in Rural Areas. – This had been mentioned at the recent Harewood & Wetherby P &T Council Forum . Councils were urged to write in and voice opposition to any reduction in our area. Bardsey agreed to write. (Action JG) 

2. Dead Trees in Cornmill Ginnel affecting flow of beck – Cllr Frankland reported that he had had a meeting with Pat Walton, Deputy Becks Inspector LCC. He had agreed to refer the matter to the Forestry Section of Parks & Countryside. 

3. Areas omitted from Snow Clearance – The Clerk was asked to mention the absence of Castle Close. She had already been asked about the omission of Castle Grove, and had been informed that this was an oversight.

4. Route of Sewers – Cllr Frankland has obtained a small scale map. A larger scale one may be expensive . This to be considered later. 

5. Kisdorf Host Families- There has still been no response from anyone with children of the same age. It was agreed that Cllr Tatman should write back informing Doris Muller of the situation and asking whether a family without teenage children would be acceptable. 

6. WI F for Village Hall – The Chairman was uncertain about who would pay for this. A new router will be required and the telephone should be taken out. 

7.Two  Sinking Drain Covers on A58 opposite Bank Top. Cllr Sidle reported that these were resulting in a deep and potentially dangerous pothole. Cllr Hoyland will report this to Highways. (Action BH) 

Signed:

Date:  

.

BPC Mins for Feb. 14 
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